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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 11th May 2019
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees
Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Amber MacLennan (CWA), Chris Smyth (Templemore), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Chris McGookin (CWA), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Alan Hunter (VP/1st Old Boys), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Unattached), Allan Davison (Third Carrickfergus), Paul Kirk (Downshire)

Apologies

Morris Cameron (Third Carrickfergus), Jackie Moore (Third Carrickfergus), Victoria McAuley (Wellington), Catherine Dodsworth (Wellington), Ken Browne (Comber)

Allan Davison welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported that most correspondence was related to upcoming BBL contests and events.
He also advised that a PR Agency had been in touch to see help sourcing a small brass ensemble for a gig at the North Coast. Details were forwarded to bands. 
Notes of thanks were received from Catherine Lynch and Chloe Eagleson for BBL contribution towards their recent trip to participate in the European Youth Brass Band. 

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy reported that the balance on the 1st May 2019 was £4203.99. He noted that there were still some unpresented cheques and money for 2 Brass in Concert trophies is still to be received. 
Spring Festival 2019

Allan Davison offered a brief report on the day. The contest ran smoothly with no feedback or issues reported by bands. He thanked the members of the BBL executive for their efforts on the day. In particular Amber MacLennan and David Johnston for MC’ing, David Leonard and Jeanette Morton for managing registrations and Craig Connolly & Andy McQuiggan for looking after the percussion. 
Stephen Kennedy gave a rundown of the contest finances 

Income: Entry Fees £590, Programmes £60

Outgoings: Adjudicator Expenses £320, Hotel £170, Van+Fuel £140, Laganvale percussion £50, Prizes £275.

Allan Davison noted that the BBL are well looked after at the Alley Theatre - great venue, great hospitality and great staff.

The North West Festival are keen not to lose the event however they have been unable to secure any funding in recent times. 

The BBL have been approached by Bob Quick who is keen to bring the contest to the Strule Arts Centre in Omagh through his Together in Music programme. 
The cost of the theatre and warm-up rooms would be covered. 

The matter was discussed at length by those present There were mixed feelings at leaving Strabane and concerns expressed that it may not make a difference as some bands simple don’t want to contest at that time of year. 

It was agreed that the BBL should try Omagh for a year. The executive will choose the date which suits best.

18th April – this is at the very end of the schools’ Easter holidays so school bands won’t have had a chance to rehearse

25th April – a couple of younger players will be away to the European Youth Brass Band which could affect line-up in competing bands. 

Festival of Brass 2019

Paul Kirk advised that he has received confirmation that the event cannot take place at Queen’s University this year. Even if the BBL were prepared to cover the rental of the venue, it has now been booked for another event. 
Allan Davison informed the meeting that he had visited Belvoir Players’ Theatre with Paul Kirk. The auditorium itself is excellent with seating for approx. 200 and a good-sized stage area. However backstage and communal areas would have presented challenges. The location of the theatre is in Belvoir housing estate meaning that there is little in the way of bars/eateries in the vicinity. There is an activity centre next door and Belvoir Primary School over the road, either of which would have been suitable for warm-up rooms but if there were to be adverse weather it may mean players getting soaked prior to going on stage. 

Paul Kirk reported on a discussion with Gillian Burrows of the Flute Band League. They use Lagan Valley Island in Lisburn for their annual contest at the end of February. The League pay approx. £800 and get use of the large Island Hall Theatre, warmup room, bar & catering facilities are also provided. There is also excellent parking available.
Other options mentioned by those present were the Theatre at the Mill in Newtownabbey and the Grand Hall in Downpatrick.

Following a discussion, it was agreed that the BBL should look further into using Lagan Valley Island with a hope that some funding could perhaps be secured from Lisburn and Castlereagh City Council towards some of the running costs of the event.

It is hoped that the contest date can be nailed down for the June meeting in order that bands can be informed and the quest for adjudicators can commence. 

Other Business
Allan Davison advised that he had been speaking to Catherine Lynch and Chloe Eagleson at the European Championships. They both represented Northern Ireland very positively.

With regards to the 2020 European Championships in Palanga, Lithuania, he advised that if competing bands can get themselves to an airport in Lithuania or nearby country that the Lithuanian government have agreed to cover transfer costs from that point. 

Allan Davison also congratulated 1st Old Boys Band on their excellent performance at this year’s championships in Montreux – it was something to be very proud of. 

Amber MacLennan suggested that the BBL run another fundraising event soon. It was mentioned that last year’s Table Quiz was an excellent event and perhaps we could run another. 

Finally, Amber wished Allan Davison a very happy belated 60th Birthday!

Next meeting will be on 1st June in Laganvale Bandroom.

Upcoming Contest Dates
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